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Governor’s Message 

 
 
 
 
 
  January 2018 District A-16   
  

Happy New Year! With the arrival of 2018, Lion Paty and I want to take this opportunity to 
wish you a happy, healthy, and prosperous year. 
 
At the November MDA Council Mee�ng, our District was recognized by LCI with a banner 
patch for the good works of all of you.  75% of our Clubs performed service ac�vi�es related 
to the 4 areas of the Centennial Service Challenge (CSC) covering Vision, Hunger, Youth, 
and Environment last year and were recognized by LCI with Centennial Service Challenge 
banner patches. 
 
The Centennial Service Challenge runs �ll end of June 2018.  I would 
challenge you all to perform at least one in this Lions year, report it to LCI, 
and help A-16 to achieve 100% club par�cipa�on for 2017-2018.   

 
This month, Lions Clubs Interna�onal Founda�on (LCIF) celebrates 
its 50th anniversary and the comple�on of its commitment to Gavi, 
the Vaccine Alliance.  Through the generosity of Lions, LCIF has 
donated US$30 million to fight the spread of measles around the 
world.  Matching funds from the Bill & Melinda Gates founda�on 

and the UK Department for Interna�onal Development doubled the impact of that investment.  Millions of children around 
the world will benefit, and that’s truly something to celebrate.  Please visit htp://www.lcif50.org to learn how LCIF 
supports your service. 
 
We have expanded our District Global Leadership Team (GLT).  As another new ini�a�ve in A-16, our District GLT 
Coordinator PDG Susan Tate has invited all the graduates of the Faculty Development Ins�tute (FDI) from our District to 
join her as commitee members of GLT.  They have been busy working on details of the leadership training programs 
coming up.  Two courses will be delivered end of January.  If you are interested in any of them, contact PDG Susan. 
 
Membership con�nues to be a challenge to our District.  By December, we have invited 52 new Lions to join us to expand 
our service impact; but we dropped 93 Lions from our roster.  We need to invite more service-minded people to join us.  
We need to engage our Lions with meaningful and relevant services for posi�ve experience to keep them serving. 
 
As we stepped into the 2nd half of this Lions year, I need your support to focus on your club service ac�vi�es, par�cularly 
in support to the 5 focus areas from LCI, namely, Vision, Hunger, Environment, Diabetes, and Paediatric Cancer.  Let us 
invite more new members into our clubs to increase our impact to our communi�es. 
 
Remember: we can always "Reach a Litle Higher"!  
 
DG Tim 
 
  

http://www.lcif50.org/
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Submission Guidelines  
 

  
Following these Guideline will help us make sure your story is 

processed appropriately 
 

Please Send submissions to governornews@lionsa16.com 
Emails sent to any other address, may be misplaced 

 
 
Here are some guidelines that should be followed to submit content to the DG Newsleter and The 
Lions Magazine. 
 
These guidelines will make it easier for us to make sure your submission is properly processed.  Failure 
to follow these guidelines may result in your submission being missed or directed incorrectly. 
 
Do not submit mul�ple submissions within the same email.  Please separate them as this will help us 
keep track of each submission. 
 
Do, include all content in the email.  If content is too much for a single email, then please make sure to 
reference that there are mul�ple emails related to your submission (Example:  You can add “Email 1 of 
3” in the subject line) 
 
The Email’s subject should include: 

“Club Name” or “Commitee Name” and “DG Newsleter” and/or “Lions Magazine” submission. 
Club submission 

Sample Subject: “Ajax Lions Club – DG Newsleter and Lions Magazine Submission” 
Commitee submission 

Sample Subject: “Webmaster/IT – DG Newsleter Submission” 
 
 
 
If you have any sugges�ons or comments, please let us know. 
Just send us an email at governornews@lionsa16.com 
 
 

mailto:governornews@lionsa16.com
mailto:governornews@lionsa16.com
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District Governor’s Submission 
 

Thank you for the long service! 
 
Anniversaries are a reminder of the milestones in our lives.  They give us the opportunity to celebrate, 
commemorate and reflect.  They demonstrate the passage of time, and our commitment to someone or 
something – whether it is a loved one, job or membership in an organization. 
 
Lions Clubs International recognizes the anniversaries of our members with Chevron Awards starting at 10 years of 
service, and multiples of 5 years beyond.  It is a special way to thank Lions for their years of service and encourage 
them to continue making a difference in their local communities and worldwide. 
 
Please join me in congratulating the following Lions in our District who have been presented their Chevron Awards of 
40 years and over so far (below from left going clockwise): 
 
60 years Lions Chevron Award - Lion Charlie Williams (1) of Newmarket; 55 years - Lion Tom Goldring (2) of Markham; 
50 years - PDG Fred Sheehy (3) of Markham; 45 years - Lion Warren Pe�fer (4) of Pefferlaw, PCC Dale St. John (5) of 
Sunderland; 40 years - Lions Lorne Brown (6) and Wayne Diceman (6) of Sunderland, Lions Fred Beaton (7) of King City, 
Lions Lyle Hargrove (8) of North Oshawa and Leonard Crocker (8) of Ajax; and Lion Ed Johnston (9) of Omemee. 
 
Thank you! 
 
DG Tim 
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A-16 Committee Submissions 
 

Global Membership 
 

TWO UPCOMING TRAINING EVENTS 
 

Everything you ever wanted to know about  
Being a Zone Chair…… 

 
When:  Tuesday, January 30, 2018 

Where:  Greenbank Lions Hall 
Time:  A light supper at 6:30pm 

Begin the course at 7pm sharp con�nuing un�l 9pm 
 

Come along to this ‘no strings atached’ course and find out what is involved in being a Zone Chair. 
 
 

Cer�fied Guiding Lion 
 

When:  Saturday, February 10, 2018 
Where:  Greenbank Lions Hall 
Time:  9:30am – Coffee/Tea 

Course begins 10am sharp and will be completed by 3pm 
Lunch will be provided. 

It is necessary to have been a Club President to take this course. 
 

Come along and learn how to assist your own Club as well as how to assist new Clubs or Clubs in difficulty 
 
 

TO REGISTER FOR EITHER OF THESE COURSES  
 

PLEASE CONTACT LION SUSAN TATE 
 

state@lionsa16.com or call 705-887-5220 
 
  

mailto:state@lionsa16.com
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Lions Clubs International Foundation 
 

 
 
 
 
A big thank you to the following Lions Clubs that have donated to our Founda�on during this 
Lion’s year.  This is as of the November report.  This will ensure the Founda�on’s ability to 
respond to the Service needs around the world. 
 

Aurora Markham 

Canada HK Unionville Doncrest New Horizon Markham Milliken Mills 

Dunsford & District Newmarket 

Fenelon Falls & District Omemee 

Goodwood Oshawa Airport 

Haliburton Richvale 

Holland Landing Udora & Leaskdale 

King City Uxbridge 

 
Is your Club on this list? It should be. 

 

PLEASE SUPPORT LCIF 
 
 
Lion Barry Tate 
LCIF District Coordinator 
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Lions Quest 

 
“Our mission is to provide leadership, knowledge and resources to 
develop capable young Canadians of positive character.” 
 
Lions Quest came about back in 1975, when a teenager, Rick Litle, realized that he wasn’t prepared for what life was 
throwing at him.  Most of us in his posi�on would likely have experienced a period of self-pity, blamed the world, and 
then filed it away as yet another example of how unfair life can be.  Rick, however, used his experience as mo�va�on to 
create a program, Skills for Learning, which would help young people develop the skills and strength of character 
enabling them to become successful throughout their lives.  He went on to found an organiza�on, Quest, to promote 
this program in schools. 
 
In 1984 Lions Clubs Interna�onal Founda�on provided a grant to Quest that funded the extension of the program to 
include elementary students in Grades 6 – 8 and the Lions Quest connec�on was born.  Soon a�er a Grades K – 5 
program, Skills for Growing, was added.  In 2002, LCIF took over ownership of the program and have since invested more 
than $20 million dollars in Lions Quest programs across the United States, Canada and around the world.  Since that 
�me, the program has grown to include 40 languages in over 90 countries across the globe. 
  
Lions across our country have supported our own Lions Quest Canada, The Centre for Posi�ve Youth Development, over 
the past 25+ years to reach out to over 50,000 educators with informa�on and training.  A record of support of which we 
should be proud. 
 

 
 
But there is s�ll more we need to do.  Let me tell you a story.   
‘S’ was an average Grade 7 student, she did ok in school and seemed to have friends in her class.  To look at her you 
wouldn’t see anything out of the ordinary.  One a�ernoon her teacher found a sealed envelope on his desk.  On the 
outside of the envelope was writen: 
   
“read this only when you have time to REALLY think about it”. 
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 Inside was a note that said. 
 

“Hi!  I have to ask you something.  How can you tell someone that they drink too much?  My dad came home 
last night drunk out of his mind.  He had been drinking and drove home.  I had supper at 9:00 and when my 
dad came in he was crying and saying to my brother “I’m sorry son, I’m sorry”. 
 
He also couldn’t walk straight. 
 
Mr. C I love my dad very much, but I could kill him for the way he was last night. 
 
I don’t know if I can take any more of it. 
 
What should I do?” 
 

Unfortunately, there are a lot of students, like this young lady, who are overwhelmed by what’s happening in their lives.  
Some of them are able to speak up, and ask for help, some are not.  One of the things that all of them need is to be 
surrounded by a caring community that will love and support them.  Another thing is the opportunity to develop the 
resiliency and skills that will help them when faced with the challenges life throws in their path.  This is where Lions 
Quest can help by providing educators with a world class program to help students develop these ‘life skills’. 
 
But, unless we as Lions do our part to promote these programs, our LIONS Quest Programs, our teachers won’t even 
know they exist.  And unless we support and fund the training and materials for the program students will not have the 
opportunity to benefit from them. 
 
Is Lions Quest the silver bullet that will solve all the problems associated with youth? No, but it will make a difference, a 
posi�ve difference in the lives of many young people. 
   
How can you and your club help? Make a dona�on to Lions Quest.  Sponsor an informa�on session, or beter yet a 
teacher training session.  It all starts with an email or call to your District Lions Quest Chairperson; Lion Colleen Mewha.  
Her contact informa�on is in the Directory, look her up and give her a call/email, she’ll be glad to help. 
 
Oh, by the way, in case you were wondering.  The young lady, in the story, and her dad, did get the help and support 
they needed.  As for the teacher, well, he became a great believer in the Lions Quest Program.                       
 

 
Writen by: Glen Conduit  
Commitee Chairperson:  Colleen Mewha 
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Peace Poster 
 

Congratula�ons to the District A16 Peace Poster Winners 
Thank you to all the par�cipants.  A job well done. 

 

 

2017-18 A16 Peace Poster Winners 
 

Future of Peace 
 

1st Place 
 

Adam Owiar, Kedron P.S. 
 

Sponsor: Oshawa North Lions 
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2nd  Place 
 

Kaeley King, Morning Glory P.S 
 

Sponsor: Pefferlaw Lions 

 
 

 

3rd Place 
 

Owen Worsley, Fenelon Township Public School 
 

Sponsor: Fenelon Falls and District Lion 
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Reading Action 

 
Here is a list of possible projects from which your club can choose.  These are from Lions Clubs Interna�onal 
website. 
 

• Organize a virtual book drive to support a reading program in your community 
• Read to children at a local library or a�er school program 
• Host a book fair and invite an author or illustrator 
• Hold a monthly reading challenge for children at your library (encouraging them to read a designated number of 

minutes every month to win a prize) 
• Work with a deaf educa�on teacher to organize a book reading group for children or adults who are deaf 
• Volunteer at an a�er school program to tutor a child in reading 
• Donate computers or other technology for learning to a local school, community center or library 
• Work with your local school or library to increase access to informa�on in braille • Supply new parents with 

books for young children and include facts about the importance of early reading 
• Collect new books for a children’s hospital 
• Sponsor a community spelling contest. 
• Purchase a children’s magazine subscrip�on for a local school or library 
• Distribute large print and audio books to local senior centers 
• Provide free books for children at a vision or hearing screening or other service ac�vity for children 
• Provide assis�ve devices to children or adults who have low vision 
• Sponsor a crea�ve wri�ng workshop and encourage the children to write a story about their favorite toy, food or 

an ac�on hero and then have them read it 
• Read a book aloud to a small group of children and encourage each child to paint a picture of the story 
• Serve as a volunteer reader at a senior center 
• Host a board game evening for adults 
• Organize a book exchange 
• Teach an internet class at a local library - show others how to use the internet for greater access to informa�on 
• Organize a community event in connec�on with the Interna�onal Literacy Day, held during the month of 

September, to raise awareness about the importance of reading 
• Work with a local school to provide backpacks filled with books and school supplies to children in need 
• Host a computer literacy course for adults 

 
Also during the last year, I have been promo�ng a “Litle Free Library”.  It is a small box for a neighbourhood 
library.  In it would be books for both children and adults.  The idea is “Take a book, Leave a book”.  One does 
not need a library card.  You could work in conjunc�on with your local library as they constantly update their 
collec�on.  You could gather books from members and friends.  If you google “Kalamazoo Litle Free Library” 
you will find plans to build one.  Possibly someone in your club is a handyman or you know someone who is.  
Paint it in your Club colours, put the Lions logo on it. 
There are many sugges�ons here.  Pick one or more than one.  Whatever you decide to do please let me know 
what that is.  My email address is agnesb@xplornet.com .  Thank you for your interest in this programme.  
Good Luck. 
 
Lion Mary Brand, Reading Ac�on Chair, A-16s 
  

mailto:agnesb@xplornet.com
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A-16 Club Submissions 
 

Angus Glen Lions 
 

Boston Pizza Celebrity Server Night 
 

What beter way to celebrate our very FIRST Anniversary with the very FIRST Fund Raising event of the Club!  It’s the 
Angus Glen Lions Club - Boston Pizza Celebrity Server Night on November 22, 2017. This event involved Angus Glen Lions 
Club (AGLC) members volunteering as servers for the evening, and Boston Pizza dona�ng part of the food sales to the 
Club. 
 

Families, friends and supporters all came out for some good fun and delicious food, all for the good cause of the 
community. AGLC members – in our FIRST Club Uniform, helped serve, entertained, and even worked in the back room. 
Adding to the excitement, our very own Lion Charles celebrated his birthday at the Event with literally everybody in the 
restaurant! We had some 200 guests for this evening – an instant success it was! 
 

Thanks to our Fund Raising Team and Project Lead Lion Gloria for all your hard work, and to all AGLC members for all 
your support, and … To this Evening of FIRSTS 
 

• First Fund Raising Event 
• First Fund Raising Team 
• First Club Flyer 
• First Club Uniform…  

 
Happy 1st Birthday to AGLC! 

 
The Team and the owners of the restaurant  

 

 
Luck draw at the event 

 
Lion Flora – one of our “Celebrity Servers” Who’s that birthday boy?  Lion Charles it was! 
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Blackstock Lions 

 

 

 

 
The Blackstock Lions Club presented a cheque for $1,000 to Opera�on 
Scugog food bank on December 11th. 
 
As reported in “The Standard” by Dan Cearns and Sam Odrowski 
 

 
 

 

 
Here is the presenta�on of the 150 
Award to the President of our Blackstock 
& District Lions Club, John Ashmore, in 
recogni�on of our Lions service to the 
community. 
 
This was presented by MP Erin O’Toole, 
in his Cons�tuency Office in 
Bowmanville, during his Open House, 
just before Christmas.  
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Bobcaygeon Lions 

 
BOBCAYGEON LIONS LAUNCH EMERGENCY DELIVERY SERVICE FOR FOOD BANK CLIENTS 

 
Spurred on by the desire to have a project set up for the LCI Service Ac�on Week, Bobcaygeon Lions worked 
with the Bobcaygeon Helps Food Bank to develop an Emergency Delivery Service (EDS) for the Food Bank’s 
Clients.  As the Food Bank only serves families in the Bobcaygeon area, this alliance fited perfectly with our 
need to do something that specifically benefited our local community. 

 
Food Bank Volunteers hand out informa�on cards to Clients when 
they come in for their supplies.  
 
Lions set up a dedicated cellphone number that Food Bank Clients 
can call between 10:00 am and 4:00 pm the day before their 
designated Food Bank visit day.  (Registered Food Bank Clients can 
visit the Food Bank for supplies a maximum of once every 21 days. 
The Food Bank is open on Tuesdays and Fridays, every week.)   
 

When they call in, Clients provide specific informa�on that allows the Lions EDS Team to go to the Food Bank 
on their behalf the following day, and pick up the items requested.  The Team then delivers the items – usually 
4 to 7 shopping bags of supplies – to the Client.  
 
The EDS is only available to Clients who are unable to get to the Food Bank due to illness, an accident, mobility 
challenges or extreme weather condi�ons.  (Luckily, a couple of the Lions EDS Teams have Jeep Wranglers that 
can cope with most weather situa�ons!) 
 

 
Each EDS Team consists of two Lions.  One has the kit (shown on the 
right) that contains: 
 
• Instruc�ons 
• Client Order Forms 
• Magne�c Lions Signs for the front doors of the delivery vehicle 
• Dedicated cellphone and charger 
• Pen 

 
 

Bobcaygeon Lions will run this service for a few months, to see how it fits in with Food Bank Clients’ needs, 
etc. The hope is that it will help a lot of people who run into problems with ge�ng to the Food Bank on their 
appointed day. 
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Claremont Lions 

 
 
Our club acted on a sugges�on from Glenda Carruthers about ge�ng banners put up along some of our 
streets to show some town history of our community and decorate the streets up a litle.  We got a grant 
from the City of Pickering to purchase the banners and got them installed.  Members are L-R Laura Ferreira, 
Glenda Carruthers, Sharon Robbins, Jim Sowerby, Barb Gilbert / Sowerby and Pete Carruthers 
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Lindsay Lions 

 
From empty trailer to meals for 150 families.  The Lindsay Lions partnered with LaMan�as Country Market to 
provide Christmas dinner to families in our community.  Chicken, potatoes, onions, carrots, stuffing and 
cranberries all packed into two vehicles and delivered to Salva�on Army for distribu�on. 
 
Thanks to Dave (LaMan�as) and Lion Ed for ge�ng it all organized.  Thank you to the Lions who helped load 
and unload.  Special thanks to Lion Mona Lisa who brought the OPP Special Constables to make the task an 
easier one. 
 
It is our pleasure to serve our community! 
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Markham Lions 

 

 

Tom Goldring has been a lion since 1963 and has served 
on many commitees during his tenure with the Markham 
Lions.  He is a Past Deputy District Governor and life 
member with Markham Lions.  He assisted with the 
construc�on of the facili�es at Camp Kirk in 1990 and 
con�nues to ac�vely serve on that board.  He is the father 
of 3 daughters and 7 grandchildren and the husband of 62 
years of the late Norma Goldring. 
 
At the Markham Lions Club 74th Charter Night, Lion Tom 
was presented with the Monarch Chevon Award for 55 
years of service and we were all so proud to celebrate his 
achievements.  A-16 District Governor Tim Cheung was on 
hand to make the presenta�on. 
 
Congratula�ons Lion Tom Goldring. 

 
 

 

 
Lion Fred Sheehy joined the Markham Lions in 1968 and has 
demonstrated strong leadership skills, guiding us through 50 years of 
service.  He is Past District Governor (1997-1998) and a life member of 
the Markham Lions.  Lion Fred has served on many commitees and 
con�nues to promote Membership and Leadership within the Lions 
organiza�on.  He is married to Lorna Sheehy and is the father of two 
daughters.  
 
In recogni�on of his outstanding contribu�on and service to Lionism, on 
Saturday November 4th, our 74th Charter Night, Lion Fred was awarded 
the Monarch Chevron Award for his 50 years of service.  On hand to 
make this presenta�on was A-16 District Governor, Tim Cheung. 
 
Congratula�ons Lion Fred Sheehy we are so proud of your 
accomplishments. 
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Newmarket Lions 

 

 

On November 11, 2017, Lion Charles Williams of the 
Newmarket Lions Club was honoured for his 60 years of 
service to the Newmarket Lions Club.  A presenta�on was 
made by District Governor Tim Chung during an A-16 
Cabinet Mee�ng. 
 
Lion Charles was sponsored by his Father in Law who 
himself was a long �me member of the Club.  Lion Charles 
is a Past President and was Chairman of the Easter Seals 
Commitee for many years. 
 
When asked why he con�nued with the Club for so many 
years he said," because when you help someone else, you 
also help yourself.  And I believe that. 
 

 
 
 

LUNCH WITH SANTA 
SUNDAY DEC. 17/17 

COMMUNITY CENTRE AND LIONS HALL 
 

For the past 75 plus years, the Newmarket Lions Club has held its Santa Fund for the least fortunate in Newmarket.  The 
number of recipients has soared from a handful to 1200.  This year, the 1000 worthy applicants including 504 children 
were invited to have Lunch With Santa at the Newmarket Lions Hall on Sunday Dec. 17.  There, families would receive 
their Freshco food vouchers and have a warm lunch.  
 
Children were invited to meet Santa, have their picture taken with the “Big Boy”, Lion Jim Hutchinson of Oshawa West 
and then receive a loot bag.  As well, children were invited to get their face painted, decorate cookies, and do cra�s 
while munching on hot dogs, French Fries, apple crisp, and drinking orange juice. 
 
Virtually, our whole club turned out to serve the 421 atendees including 275 children.  Families were in the Christmas 
spirit, sharing good moments, tales of sa�sfied children, and marvelled at the no cost for the experience.  
 
The next two days we spent handing out the remainder of our vouchers to those who didn’t atend and food hampers to 
those who did and came a second day.  Everyone agreed that the experience was the highlight of the Christmas season 
and the good will it brought to our community club, beyond our wildest dreams. 
 
A huge thank you to the whole Newmarket Lions Club Team! All the best in 2018. 
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North Newmarket Lions 

 

 
 
On Thursday October 19, 2017, the North Newmarket Lions Club was awarded the Best Non-Profit, at the 
Newmarket Chamber of Commerce's Annual Business Excellence Awards.  The three finalists for this award 
were Inn from the Cold, The Newmarket Food Pantry, and the North Newmarket Lions. 
 
Lion President Kevin Pye-Finch accepted the Award of behalf of the North Newmarket Lions Club. 
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Omemee Lions 

 
SERVING IN ANTIGUA/BARBUDA 
 
Barbuda, a �ny, rela�vely undeveloped, 62-square mile Eastern Caribbean island with a popula�on of about 1,800, was 
unknown to most people prior to a Sept. 6 hurricane that decimated 95% of it, leaving people no op�on but evacua�on 
to the larger sister island, An�gua, 30 miles away. 
 
Also, very much damaged by Hurricane Maria was Cayo Coco in Cuba, the holiday des�na�on of three Lions club 
members who were planning a week-long girls getaway. Since it was doub�ul the Cuban resort and nearby airport 
would be func�oning by their departure date, the Omemee Lions decided to look elsewhere for their pre-winter fun in 
the sun. 
 
They discovered An�gua had a Lions Club based in the capital city of St. John’s, contacted the club president and asked 
whether there was anything the Omemee Lions could do to help the Barbudians in their �me of crisis. Several email 
conversa�ons with the An�gua Lions later, and in conjunc�on with the An�gua board of educa�on, the Omemee trio 
worked some deals with school supply distributors, shopped all over and collected 150 lbs. of items for the 100 
Barbudian preschoolers who were homeless and without the barest of essen�al educa�onal tools. Over a three-month 
period, the supplies were collected, bags were packed, and arrangements made with an airline to transport the 
humanitarian relief free of charge. Financial dona�ons came from the Omemee Lions, the Omemee Lioness, the local 
community newsleter and private individuals, including the three Lions who made the trip at their own expense. 
 
On Nov. 26, Lions Veronica Wickens, Shannon Brohm and Fiona Skurjat boarded a WestJet flight carrying three 50-lb 
bags of pencils, rulers, erasers, markers, paper, books, educa�onal toys, puzzles, paint, brushes, teaching aids and more. 
They were welcomed at the An�gua club’s social mee�ng the following Tuesday, where the bags were gladly received, 
and the contents relocated to be distributed later in the month. 
 
The mee�ng was a lively affair, headed by president Samantha Malone.  Among the score of An�gua Lions there were, 
Secretary Roslyn Zachariah MJF, Tail Twister Jacintha Pringle, Past-President Collins Anthony MJF, and First Vice District 
Governor Leslie Ephraim MJF.  The mee�ng con�nued with Lion Veronica presen�ng the An�gua Lions with Omemee 
Lions 60th anniversary pins and in return, the host Lions gave each visi�ng Lion a large botle of An�guan rum.  Lunch 
was served and Lions from north and south discussed many things, including the opportunity of twinning. 
 
The An�gua club is extremely ac�ve and hard-working, with many projects on the go 
Besides its current plan to help rebuild a school in Barbuda and preparing its annual Christmas bazaar, the club hosts 
events like Zumbathon & Socarobix in recogni�on of World Health Day, with this year's theme: "Depression - Let's Talk", 
and registra�on funds going to the Lions annual prostate cancer screening clinic. 
 
The club's mission: "Aiming to touch lives through our service" is evident in all they do 
 
Some Barbudians are making new lives in An�gua; others are s�ll being housed with their families in rooms at the Sir 
Vivian Richards Cricket Stadium near St. John’s. Supreme efforts are being made to bring back an island that hasn’t been 
uninhabited for 300 years. The deserted forts, neolithic caves, magnificent lagoon and spectacular sandy beaches are 
s�ll there amongst the small trees and the brush. Although it may take years for life to get back to what is was before 
September 7, soon the prety, yellow bananaquits will fly home to Barbuda and the children will return to their new 
homes and school on their island. 
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Stouffville Lions 

 
Let’s celebrate. 

 
The Lions Club of Stouffville 

80th Charter Anniversary Celebra�on 
 

Sunday, April 8th,2018 
Royal Canadian Legion Stouffville 

150 Mostar St. Stouffville 
12 noon social 

12:30 Opening Ceremonies 
1 p.m. Lunch 

Entertainment 
Ticket price, $30.00 per person 

 
Years of Memories and Community Service 

We would be thrilled to see you there. 
 

Contact Lion Sharon McClenny for �ckets/reserva�on 
mcskm35410@gmail.com 
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District Officers - 2017-2018 
 

Immediate Past District Governor David Mills 
dmills@lionsa16.com  

705-457-1354 
 

District Governor Tim Cheung 
tcheung@lionsa16.com  

905-479-1902 
 

1st Vice District Governor JC Lagrange 
jcl@lionsa16.com  

705-454-2401 
 

2nd Vice District Governor Debbie Dawson 
liondebdawson@gmail.com  

905-260-4599 
 

Cabinet Secretary Bo Enss 
benss@lionsa16.com 

705-432-3241 
 

Cabinet Treasurer Gail Neiman 
gneiman@lionsa16.com  

705-932-1160 
  

mailto:dmills@lionsa16.com
mailto:tcheung@lionsa16.com
mailto:jcl@lionsa16.com
mailto:liondebdawson@gmail.com
mailto:benss@lionsa16.com
mailto:gneiman@lionsa16.com
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District A-16 Zone/Region - 2017-2018 

 

Region 18  
RC Paul Crowe 

pauljcrowe@hotmail.com  
905-640-8100 

Zone 18 West 
ZC Peter Tetley 

peter.tetley@ocj-cjo.ca  
905-751-6041 

Zone 18 East 
ZC Barry MacDonald 

bmacdonald@lionsa16.com   
905-472-0101 

Clubs Clubs 
Aurora Box Grove 

Canada Hong Kong Markham 
King City Milliken Mills 

Maple Ontario York Region Heritage 
Oak Ridges Stouffville 

Richvale Victoria Markham Square 
Thornhill Angus Glen 

 

Region 33 
RC Micheline Lush 
mlush@lionsa16.com  

905-391-8938 
Zone 33 North 

ZC Ted Shepherd 
tshepherd@lionsa16.com  

705-964-2024 

Zone 33 South 
ZC Gina Heeger 

gheeger@lionsa16.com  
905-428-3174 

Clubs Clubs 
Blackstock Ajax 

BAM Durham Region Community 
Claremont North Oshawa 
Goodwood Oshawa Airport 
Greenbank Oshawa West 
Port Perry Whitby 
Uxbridge UOIT Zeta Psi 

 

  

mailto:pauljcrowe@hotmail.com
mailto:peter.tetley@ocj-cjo.ca
mailto:bmacdonald@lionsa16.com
mailto:mlush@lionsa16.com
mailto:tshepherd@lionsa16.com
mailto:gheeger@lionsa16.com


January 2018 District A-16 Governor’s Newsleter Page 25 

 
 
 
 

Region 45 
RC Glenn Conduit 
gconduit@rogers.com  

 905-895-3645 
Zone 45 West 

ZC Leah Springford 
lspringford@lionsa16.com  

905-895-3039 

Zone 45 East 
ZC Mar�n Cole 

mcole@lionsa16.com   
705-426-7921 

Clubs Clubs 
Holland Landing Beaverton 

Keswick Brechin 
Mount Albert Cannington 
Newmarket Pefferlaw 

North Newmarket Sunderland 
Sharon Udora-Leaskdale 
Suton  

 

Region 52 
RC Shawn Currie 

lion.scurrie@gmail.com 
705-286-1523 

Zone 52 North 
ZC James Lawr 

jlawr@lionsa16.com  
705-448-1128 

Zone 52 South 
ZC Georg Jack 

gjack@lionsa16.com  
705-953-9272 

Clubs Clubs 
Bobcaygeon Dunsford 

Coboconk Fowler’s Corners 
Fenelon Falls Lindsay 

Haliburton Lindsay East 
Kinmount Oakwood 
Kirkfield Omemee 
Minden Woodville 

 
 

mailto:gconduit@rogers.com
mailto:gconduit@rogers.com
mailto:lspringford@lionsa16.com
mailto:mcole@lionsa16.com
mailto:lion.scurrie@lionsa16.com
mailto:jlawr@lionsa16.com
mailto:gjack@lionsa16.com
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